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CN WG2 thank SA WG2 for their liaison statement (S2-99132) requesting the allocation of a new
subsystem number for RANAP. CN WG2 will draft the necessary change request to TS 23.003 as soon as
the new base version (3.1.0), which incorporates a change approved at the TSG-SA plenary in Miami, is
available. The SSN will be taken from the block of SSNs (129 – 150) which is reserved for GSM and
UMTS use. The change request to allocate a subsystem number for RANAP is expected to be submitted
for approval to the TSG plenary meetings in Korea at the beginning of October.


